# AHSGR CHAPTER ONE NEWS November, 1975

## THERE'S GOING TO BE A DRAWING

There will be a drawing for some very special prizes at the "Broda" dinner on November 21. Tickets are enclosed and you may participate by sending in a donation—25¢ per ticket—when you mail in your check for a reservation for the dinner. We are following last year's procedure by sending you 8 tickets.

These donations will help to replenish our treasury which was very much depleted for the Sixth Annual Convention held here last June. Since we do not have local dues we rely on fund raising projects to help us with postage, printing of these newsletters, and upkeep costs at the museum.

What are the prizes this year?

- 1. A beautiful child's quilt with a matching stuffed toy dog. This was donated to Chapter One by Mr. and Mrs. Henry Alt of Covina, Calif., former residents of Lincoln who attended the convention.
- 2. A lovely "framed" Christmas tree picture made by our own Helen Heuser from sparkling old jewelry. It is a real treasure.
- 3. A Christmas door ornament with three large bells from the old world--also made and donated by Helen.
- 4. Three Thanksgiving turkeys just in time for the big family dinner.

Be lucky!! Send us your donation and ticket stubs today.

### DID YOU KNOW?

\*\*\*662 members were registered for he sixth international convention eld here in June.

\*\*\*The international board met here during the weekend of the Nebraska-Colorado game?

### SIXTH ANNUAL "BRODA" -- November 21

It's "Broda" time again--that annual feast that is prepared by our own members. It's a day of good fun and fellowship for the workers and it's an evening of good eating for everyone.

Make your reservations early!!
We will need a count by November 17.
Tickets are priced at \$3.75 for adults and \$2.00 for children under 12. No tickets will be sold at the door. Please reserve by sending your check and a self-addressed stamped envelope to:

Mrs. Gerald Willis 219 D Street Lincoln, Nebraska 68502

Tickets will then be mailed to you promptly.

Remember the date. Why not bring a prospective member?

Sixth Annual Chapter One "Broda"
National Guard Armory-1776 North 10th
November 21, 1975--6 P.M.
Adults---\$3.75

Children under 12---\$2.00

For further information telephone Marie Willis at 435-5032 or Mary Froscheiser at 466-3716.

You may also pick up tickets and bring donations to headquarters, 615 D Street, between 9 A.M. and Noon and 1 P.M. and 4:30 P.M., Monday through Friday.

# A SPECIAL GIFT FROM DENVER-METRO

Next time you visit headquarters look for the beautiful umbrella schefflera plant donated by Denver-Metro when Ruth Amen attended their annual "Kerb" festival. Also received recently—an old quilt donated by Mrs. Christine Kline of York, Nebr.